WIU SUAA Board Meeting Minutes

Thursday, May 4, 2017
Wesley United Methodist Church
Present: Belles, Gilbert, Helmers, Jones, Maguire, Marx, McLaughlin, McLean, Nelson, Pano, Rhodes, and Werling.  
Jones called the meeting to order at about 10:03 a.m. 

Minutes: Minutes of the April 6, 2017, board meeting were approved as corrected.  Gilbert/Nelson. 
Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer’s report was approved. Belles/Pano.

Announcements:  Board members spoke highly of the meal served at the annual dinner meeting April 25. They agreed by consensus that a vegetarian option was needed at chapter meals.  They also favored using paper cups only -- as a convenience. The total attending this year’s dinner-meeting was over 80.

Membership Report: Helmers reported WIU-SUAA chapter membership was 658 – down by 4 from the last count. She noted the state SUAA office had the wrong mailing addresses for a few chapter non-renewals. She corrected this.  
State SUAA Report: Maguire reported the state SUAA executive committee would meet Monday, May 8, for the first time since late March. Pano, seconded by Nelson, moved a resolution calling upon the state SUAA executive director and executive committee to communicate with all chapters, urging them to contact and work with their state legislators because chapter involvement with legislators was imperative as the general assembly struggles to resolve the state’s fiscal crisis. The motion passed.
S.A.T. Report: Maguire reported the deaths of Michael G. DeWitt (in December), Carolyn G. VanOrder (in April). Loren H. Houtman (in April), and Igolima Amachree (in May). 

Human Resources: No report. A query was raised as to whether Health Alliance was continuing to pay providers even though the state’s funding has lagged. [The answer, from Linda Farr, May 15, is that Health Alliance continues to pay in a more timely manner than anyone else.]  
Legislative Report:  Pano noted Illinois is in its 23rd month without a budget. He said chances the state will get a stop-gap budget or a regular one vary from day to day, with Speaker Madigan apparently favoring a stop-gap; President Cullerton a regular budget; and the governor’s position unclear.  He observed that some Republicans, such as Jim Edgar, have pressed the governor to govern more responsibly. Pano reminded the board that the state’s credit rating problems were getting worse. He noted some school superintendents have begun borrowing due to late state payments to their districts.  The image of higher education in Illinois has been tarnished by lack of funding, and even the flagship U. of I. has been touched, he noted. Other campuses are reducing their hiring. Branches of the same campus (SIU) have been fighting over slim resources. 
Publications Report:  No report.

Foundation Report: McLaughlin reported the chair of the SUAA Foundation, Bill Williamson, has circulated a memo to chapters describing the Foundation’s three purposes – one of which is to provide emergency financial support to members in need – and seeking contributions for its programs. The memo noted contributions can be made by using the “Contribute to Foundation” button on the State SUAA home page.
Technology Report: No report.

Old Business: None

New Business: Jones gathered names of seven board members planning to attend the State SUAA Annual Meeting in Springfield June 20 and 21.
Pano, speaking for the board, expressed appreciation for a job well done by Jones, as she concludes her year as board president. Jones received a round of applause.
Adjournment at about 11:00 a.m. Gilbert/Maguire.
Minutes by Deckle McLean

